
DEWLISH PARISH COUNCIL 

 
CHAIRMANS REPORT  2020/2021 
 
Another year has now passed since my last report and I must add that due to covid 
lockdown meetings have been held via zoom.  Thank you Amanda for arranging all of these. 
To my knowledge Dewlish has faired quite unscathed regarding Covid infections with not 
many households being affected. Hopefully people are now getting their injections and soon 
things will return to normal. 
 
  Since AGM last year 2020 
 
This past year has seen no changes in councillors. Although we have to ensure that everyone  
is capable of using zoom if required. 
 
PLANNING REQUESTS 
 
Chalkhill House. Whiteways. Erection of single storey extension.  Granted 
 
Robinswood, Pound Lane. Change of roofing material. Granted 
 
The Bothy. Installation of replacement sewage treatment works.   Granted 
 
Wallinford House, Middle St. Apple tree reduction  Granted 
 
School Lane rear of Woodview. Erection of dwelling.  Granted 
 
Footpaths--- No real problems throughout the year although some styles have not been 
repaired 
 
Pot Holes ----- Numerous have been reported the local authority and the majority have been 
repaired. Councillor Uden arranged through a Dorset Council contact to have the road 
markings repainted. This was completed within days. 
 
Dewlish Transport----  Is still being advertised so therefore being used 
 
Grass Cutting.   Continues in the triangle at the bottom of Pound Lane as well as the area at 
the top of School Lane. 
 
Defibrilators .   Both in Middle St and outside the Oak remain in working order and as far as 
I know have not been used  
 
The Green at the bottom of Pound Lane.   Having asked the villagers whether the green 
should be refurbished the response was overwhelmingly yes with only 2 against. 
It was agreed by councillors at a later meeting and councillor Chris Uden has started work 
on this and we will receive his report later. 
 
MONIES RECEIVED   
 
2020/2021PRECEPT    £4620 
 



DEWLISH PARISH COUNCIL 

 MONIES Spent 
 
£2,376.09 
 
Majority of our spend is on incidentals – Clerks fees, Auditors , Insurance, DAPTC  etc, 
 
Items specifically spent by the council.   
 
Royal British Legion  
Christmas tree lights  
Grass cutting.             
 
Flowers for Mrs C. Jarvis       
 
THANKS to these members of the community- 
 
Thanks to Cllr Sally Crabb for remaining as deputy chair. 
 
 Christine Jarvis for keeping the streets and phone box clean 
 
Steve and Caroline PINDER for providing the Xmas tree. 
 
Frank Ross for providing the metal base of the Xmas tree. 
 
John Seymour for arranging the memorial service, on remembrance Sunday. 
 
FINALLY   Thank you to the councillors for attending the meetings throughout the year and 
dealing with their responsibilities. 
 
 
Cllr Brian Hyams  
Chairman - Dewlish Parish Council 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


